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Response Due: 12th June 2023 
 
Date: 24th May 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
You asked:  
 
 
I kindly request your assistance in providing me with information regarding the prevention 
strategies implemented or planned by your NHS Trust (if available) in line with the NHS Long-Term 
Plan 2019. 
Specifically, I am interested in obtaining details about the measures, initiatives, and actions taken 
by your NHS Trust to address the "prevention" aspect outlined in the NHS Long-Term Plan. This 
may include but is not limited to: 
Strategies or programs focused on promoting healthy lifestyles and preventing diseases. 
Initiatives aimed at reducing health inequalities and improving access to preventive healthcare 
services. Collaborations with local authorities, community organizations, or other healthcare 
providers to enhance prevention efforts. Allocation of resources or funding for prevention 
activities. Policies or guidelines related to preventive healthcare services. 

This may be referred to as a "prevention strategy". I would like to see any overarching prevention 
strategies from the trust, not individual departments. 

Our strategy 2030 is easily accessible via WWL Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust | Trust 
Strategies 

Refusal Notice: Section 21 - Information accessible to applicant by other means.  

(1) Information which is reasonably accessible to the applicant otherwise than under section 1 is exempt 

information. 

(2) For the purposes of subsection (1)— 

(a)information may be reasonably accessible to the applicant even though it is accessible only on 

payment, and 
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(b) information is to be taken to be reasonably accessible to the applicant if it is information which the 

public authority or any other person is obliged by or under any enactment to communicate (otherwise than 

by making the information available for inspection) to members of the public on request, whether free of 

charge or on payment. 

(3) For the purposes of subsection (1), information which is held by a public authority and does not fall 

within subsection (2)(b) is not to be regarded as reasonably accessible to the applicant merely because 

the information is available from the public authority itself on request, unless the information is made 

available in accordance with the authority’s publication scheme and any payment required is specified in, 

or determined in accordance with, the scheme. 

 
If you are not entirely satisfied with this response, please do not hesitate to contact the Information 
Governance Department via the email address provided.  If we do not hear from you within 40 days, we 
will assume that we have been able to accommodate your request under the Freedom of Information Act 
2000. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Richard Mundon 
Director of Strategy and Planning 
 
 
PLEASE NOTE: 
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to: Information Governance Department, 
Wrightington, Wigan and Leigh NHS Foundation Trust, Suite 9, Buckingham Row, Brick Kiln Lane, Wigan, 
WN1 1XX. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information 
Commissioner for a decision at:  
 
The Information Commissioner’s Office  
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane  
Wilmslow 
Cheshire, SK9 5AF 
 
Helpline number: 0303 123 111 


